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June 18, 2004

Congressman Farr
1221 Longworth House Office Bldg
Washington, DC  20515

Dear Congressman Farr :

Re: Request for a Legislative Environmental Impact Statement for Offshore 
Aquaculture Legislation

The undersigned groups, on behalf of their many members and constituents, are 
concerned about the aquaculture legislation that NOAA has drafted and intends to propose to 
Congress.  This legislation, as you know, would create for the first time a detailed system for 
permitting aquaculture in federal waters in the Exclusive Economic Zone (EEZ).  Due to the 
precedent-setting nature of this action, along with the potentially significant environmental 
impacts caused by offshore aquaculture, we requested last year that NOAA comply with the 
National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) by completing a Legislative Environmental 
Impact Statement (LEIS) before submitting its proposed Offshore Aquaculture Legislation to 
Congress.   

Rather than complying with the law, NOAA has chosen to ignore our request.  NOAA 
is currently finalizing the draft legislation yet has not conducted a LEIS to review the 
potential environmental impacts.  Without a LEIS, the public is being shut out of providing 
comments for this important environmental review process and Congress will not have the 
information it needs to make an informed decision.  Therefore, we are seeking your assistance 
in requesting that NOAA comply with the law by conducting a LEIS prior to introducing 
legislation to Congress.



NEPA has two overarching goals.  One is to ensure that decision-makers are informed 
about the environmental impacts of their decisions.  Here, it is essential that NOAA and 
Congress fully understand the environmental impacts of opening up the EEZ to pursue the 
development of a new type of aquaculture.  Second, NEPA seeks to have an informed public.  
Full public notice and comment on the LEIS would play a major role in achieving this goal.  
Public comments would also help to inform Congress, since this information would be 
forwarded, along with NOAA Fisheries’ responses, to the Congressional committees with 
jurisdiction over the legislation.

Under NEPA, all recommendations “on proposals for legislation and other major 
Federal actions significantly affecting the quality of the human environment” must include a 
detailed statement on the environmental impact of the proposed action.  42 U.S.C. §§ 
4332(C).  Legislation includes “a bill or legislative proposal to Congress developed by or with
the significant cooperation and support of Federal agency.”  40 C.F.R. § 1508.17.  Therefore, 
the legislation proposed by NOAA Fisheries should include a LEIS.  

As you are aware, aquaculture can significantly affect the quality of the human 
environment.  Offshore fish farms will potentially discharge large quantities of uneaten fish 
feed, fish feces and other fish wastes, and farm chemicals into ocean waters.  Net cages used 
for offshore production of finfish are vulnerable to the escape of farmed fish, which may 
interbreed with and alter the genetic makeup of local fish populations.  

Before considering NOAA’s proposed offshore aquaculture legislation, we hope that 
you will request that the agency fully review the potential environmental impacts in a LEIS.  
This information is essential for Congress to review before establishing any legislation that 
will open up our oceans to commercial fish farms.

Sincerely,

Tracie Letterman
Center for Food Safety
Washington, DC

Rebecca Goldburg
Environmental Defense
New York, NY

Dr. Michael Skladany
Institute for Agriculture and Trade Policy
Minneapolis, MN

Gerry Leape
National Environmental Trust
Washington, DC

Ellen Athas
The Ocean Conservancy
Washington, DC

Andrianna Natsoulas
Public Citizen
Washington, DC

Linda Behnken
Alaska Longline Fishermen’s Association
Sitka, AK

Oliver Waldman
Salmon for All
Astoria, OR



Stas Burgiel, Ph.D.
Aimee Delach
Defenders of Wildlife
Washington, DC

Jim Curland
Defenders of Wildlife
Moss Landing, CA 

Vivian Newman
Sierra Club
San Francisco, CA

Steve Shimek
The Otter Project
Marina, CA

D’Anne Albers
Friends of the Sea Otter
Pacific Grove, CA

Jane M. De Lay
Save Our Shores
Santa Cruz, CA

Zeke Grader
Pacific Coast Federation of Fishermen’s 
Associations
San Francisco, CA

Zeke Grader
Institute for Fisheries Resources
San Francisco, CA

Teresa Ish
Sustainable Fishery Advocates
Santa Cruz, CA

Roger Fleming
Conservation Law Foundation
Brunswick, ME

Pam Heatherington
Environmental Center of San Luis Obispo
San Luis Obispo, CA

Jane McCloskey
E. Penobscot Bay Environmental Alliance
Deer Isle, ME

John Swingle
Sierra Club, Florida Chapter
Fort Myers, FL

Peter Huhtala
Pacific Marine Conservation Council
Astoria, OR

Cleve Steward
Sustainable Fisheries Foundation
Snohomish, WA

Dorothy Childers
Alaska Marine Conservation Council
Anchorage, AK

Andy Goode
Atlantic Salmon Federation
Brunswick, ME

Dr. Hillary Egna
Director, Aquaculture CRSP
Oregon State University
Corvallis, OR

Cynthia Sarthou
Gulf Restoration Network
New Orleans, LA


